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 monthly 
NEWS LETTER


June 2019                                           
Dear Parents/Guardians,
I cannot believe we are in the final term of yet another school year- the time just goes so quickly.

This term in school is always busy with lots going on, so I have tried to include as much information as possible in this newsletter.

Mrs Bowe’s class have already had a busy start to the term with the beach clean last week and their electricity workshop today. They had a lovely morning out on the beach last Friday, helping to pick litter with some of the Allerdale team members, followed by milkshakes and juice at the Moody Cow. 

Pupils in Year 5 spent a day at Nelson Thomlinson School in Wigton, finding out what secondary school is like; they all enjoyed the lessons they took part in, especially the ‘explosion’ in the science lesson! They will have an opportunity to also visit Netherhall School later on this term and I am sure they will enjoy that day just as much.

Many thanks to Mrs Hewitt, Dylan’s grandma, for again providing us with some plants for our planters; hopefully we will get some sunshine to help them grow.

Just a reminder about the North Lakes Foodbank ‘Green Foodbank Day’- children are encouraged to wear something green to school on Friday 21st June and donate a tin of food for the privilege. To raise awareness, and celebrate the fact that they have been running for ten years, the Foodbank is running a letter scheme, where any tins that are donated are used to create a letter and we then can email our photograph of the letter to the Foodbank team, so that they can put all of the letters together to form their name. Stuart from the foodbank will be in school on Monday the 17th to explain this to the children and parents are welcome to join us for this assembly if they wish.

The school class photographs will be with you as soon as these are received by us from the photographer.

The children in Class 3 have had some cricket coaching sessions with Mr Gibson and these are going well- they have even managed to get outside despite the weather.
This term classes will be out and about taking part in some sporting competitions with other local schools and individual class teachers will keep you informed about these. On Thursday 11th July Andy is organising a Year 5/6 football tournament here and parents are welcome to come along and support the children; I don’t think the team has been finalised yet, but matches start at 1pm. 

The PTA are again funding the Year 6 leavers’ trip out; this is still a surprise for them so I won’t spoil it.

On Tuesday 9th July we are taking the whole school on a trip to Windermere- they will go on the launch to Bowness, then visit the World of Beatrix Potter, have a picnic lunch and finally take a trip on a steam train to Haverthwaite. More details about this nearer the time, but there will be no charge for this, as the PTA are funding the cost of the trip from funds raised at the Colour Run and school will meet the transport costs. 
It was nice to see so many family members able to join us at the Colour Run and the children all certainly enjoyed this fun event. 
On Tuesday 2nd July the children in Year 6 are taking part in a Young Citizen event in Workington; this is being run by the Cumbria Police Youth Officer. Again there is no charge for this and I will get separate permission letters out about this shortly.

Sports Day is planned for 1pm on Thursday 4th July, with a reserve date of Thursday 18th July. All family members are welcome to join us for this.
I think I mentioned in a previous newsletter that the school is being rewired completely over the summer break. This is still planned to go ahead and, although I still have not had final details from the Local Authority, it does not sound like it will be such a big job as we first thought. When I know more I will let you know, but it does sound as though the Authority are confident all work will be completed for our return to school on the 4th of September. If there are any changes I will let you know. It does mean that there will be contractors on the site throughout the summer.
Finally, on Wednesday 10th July we are holding another ‘Break the Rules Day’ when the children can choose what rules they want to break from the list at the end of this letter; the children have come up with these rules. The children can choose as many rules as they like to break and it will cost 50p per rule broken- all money raised will be put towards new outdoor resources. Your child will need to return the attached form and money on Monday 8th July to their class teacher, so they know which rule is being broken and by whom.

 Kind Regards

Amanda M Pitcher                                                                                                         
	Dates for Your Diary


Friday 21st June                                                                          Green Foodbank Day Non Uniform

Tuesday 2nd July                                                                         Year 6 Young Citizens event

Thursday 4th July 1:15pm                                                           Sports Day

Tuesday 9th July                                                                          Whole School trip Windermere

Wednesday 10th July                                                                   Break the Rules Day

Thursday 11th July 1pm                                                              Year 5/6 Football Tournament

Thursday 18th July 1:15pm                                                         Reserve Sports Day if wet

Wednesday 17th July 2pm                                                           Leavers’ Service 

Friday 19th July                                                                           Break up at 3:15pm

Name:                         

	BROKEN RULE
	I’m breaking it!

(Tick which rules you would like to break)

	Non- uniform (including wearing hats/caps in class)
	

	Crazy hair
	

	Bring a toy for the afternoon
	

	One fun size chocolate bar or snack for break time.
	

	
	Total:



